
BE IT REMEMBERED THE HENRY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF HENRY COUNTY, INDIANA, met via Zoom 
teleconferencing in lieu of the Courthouse Circuit Courtroom, in the City of New Castle, Indiana on April 22, 2020 at 
6:00 p.m. with the following members present: Kim Cronk, Ed Yanos, Ed Tarantino, Debra Walker, Henry County 
Auditor, and County Attorney Joel Harvey. 

 

The meeting as opened with the Pledge and a moment of silence. 

 

A motion was made Ed Yanos and seconded Ed Tarantino to approve the Quit Claim Deed as presented.  Motion 
carried unanimously.  

 

  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

Anne Bankson explained the process that will happen this year for the County open enrollment for medical insurance.  
This year it will all be done electronically. 

 

Brooke Cowan, Henry Community Health gave an update on how the hospital was doing during the Health Emergency 
and how they are putting things in place to start opening back up soon. 

 

  Angela Cox gave an update on the number of cases and deaths in Henry County as of April 22, 2020.  Angela has 
been working with golf courses to come up with a plan to use golf carts should the Commissioners decide to let them 
be used.   Angela has given each Golf Course the PGA Recommendation that will need to be followed.  Angela also 
requested that each course come up with a plan to allow some of the youth in Henry County to come and play a game 
of golf free.  

Also discussed was the plan for the Race Track, at this time there will be no spectators, camping or overnight stays at 
the facilities and Saddle Club will be reported on at a later date.  The Governors Order still states no more than 10 
people in any group at any time. 

The Health Departments recommendation is that one person per cart unless they are family members that live in the 
same household and they need to be cleaned properly between each use.  

John Smith, Royal Highlands requested to use plexy glass between the seats to allow more than one person in the cart 
at a time.  Dr. Miller said that he feels that will not work.  Jeff Sanders, Valley View Golf course appreciated the Health 
Department work on this matter.  Susan Sanders stated how well things are going at Valley View Golf Course 



Kim Cronk stated that this is a very difficult decision and they main concern is the safety of the community.  

Jeff Sanders would like to see plexy glass used as well. 

A motion was made by Ed Yanos and seconded by Ed Tarantino to allow golf carts to be used with only one person 
per cart unless they are family members living in the same household. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Samantha Ritchie expressed her concern with the closing of businesses. 

 

A motion was made by Kim Cronk and seconded by Ed Tarantino continue as we are and as we get closer to other 
outdoor events to evaluate them then.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Sheriff McCorkle informed the Commissioners they have made the decision not to have the Sheriff’s Camp this year.   

 

A motion was made by Ed Yanos and seconded by Ed Tarantino to allow the Motor Sports Track to stay open and they 
must follow the Health Departments guidelines.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The EDC and Chamber of Commerce will be having a webinar next week call Not So Fast, to help business owners 
when the time comes to open their businesses.  They are asking people to bring their questions to that meeting and 
they will help with these questions. 

Penny York talked about the Revolving Loan process that the EDC is offering to local small businesses in Henry County.  
They have given out 4 of these so far and will be giving out more.  There is a committee that looks at the requests and 
decides who will receive these funds. 

 

Next meeting will be April 29, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. via zoom. 

 

A motion was made by Ed Yanos and seconded by Ed Tarantino to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

______________________________  ______________________________ 
Kim Cronk, President     Ed Tarantino, Vice President 
 
 
 
______________________________         ________________________________  
Ed Yanos, Member                                                  Attested by: Debra G. Walker, Auditor 
 
 


